
Evangeline Parish Police Jury 

Public Hearing 

Abandonment of a portion of Cousins Road 

 

As advertised a public hearing was held on Monday, February 5, 2024 at 4:45 p.m. in the Police Jury 

Meeting Room of the Courthouse Building, 200 Court Street, Ste. 207, Ville Platte, La to hear comments 

from the public on the proposed abandonment of a portion of Cousins Road, more specifically between 

.7 miles between 1771 and 2169 Cousins Road. 

 

Mrs. Sandra Landreneau Reed addressed the Jury stating that she is concerned with the Jury abandoning 

said portion and not having access to her property from Cousins Road.  

 

Mr. Brad Fontenot also addressed the Jury not in support of the abandonment due to having the bridge 

repaired in order to have access to cross over to their property. 

 

Mr. Lucas Tate then addressed the Jury stating that he would like the road to remain public due to the 

bridge needing repairs.  

 

Being there were no other comments from the public, the hearing was declared closed.  

 

 

__________________________________   ________________________________ 

Bryan Vidrine, President     Chester Granger, Secretary-Treasurer 

 


